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Notes on a developmental showing, a piece in process:

Tonight’s performance is the culmination of three weeks of work, and years
of thought, on a writer’s first play. It was written before the rules of play
writing were learned. Tucked away on a hard-drive for fear that it might not
be what it should, this early work sat waiting for a chance to be shared. For
these reasons, and many more, we are excited to bring it into the light.

The play is based on a true encounter, one that deeply affected the writer.
The story sprung from her memory of meeting a young man who was
suffering from severe burns, which he had to nurse himself. He treated his
wounds with Neosporin and bandaged them with duct-tape. He is just one
of many casualties of a system in which healthcare is a luxury- a must-have
for the few and an impossibility for the many. This play has since taken on an
identity of its own and yet remains grounded in the horror of that man's
choice - or lack thereof.

Tegan and I have worked together as a playwright and director in the
developmental stage twice previously, once for a staged reading and once on a
workshop production. This current "developmental showing" falls
somewhere in between. For this process we pulled together a team of artists
to collaborate and consult with us. Over three weeks, we questioned and
explored the piece as we worked to refine and rediscover the play. Now; it's
time for you to see what we'’ve found.

The goal of the journey was not to have a full production, but rather to show
process and progress of the work and story. We have made choices for this
in-process performance that will require your full imagination and
investment. As we journey through the story- as we climb, stumble, and fall -
we ask that you journey with us. We hope that you will choose to believe
with us and begin to see the world of Tegan's play unfold. You may not see it
all with your eyes, but rather experience it with your mind and your heart.

We are so excited that you are in this room to share this moment with us.
You are shaping the future of the American theatrical canon by supporting
new work and lending your eyes, ears, and imagination to a writer’s youngest
words. Thank you for your support, for listening to this story, and for being a
vital part (the vital part) of the developmental process. Every story starts

somewhere. Thank you for being our beginning!




